VILLAGE OF AURORA

COMMUNITY PRESERVATION PANEL

MINUTES OF JUNE 6, 2012

Call to order: J.Blum called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm

Present: J.Blum, E.Easter, D.Disanto

Also present: Deborah Brooks, Dave Brooks, Mayor Bonnie Bennett, Sue Edinger, Aino Parlo, Stephen Zabriskie, Alan Ominsky, Elizabeth Knight, Attilio Rezzonico, Frank Zimdahl, Laura Holland

Approval of minutes: E.Easter moved to accept the minutes from the May 2, 2012 meeting, D.Disanto seconded the motion, unanimously passed.

Announcements: None

Changes to agenda: None

Old Business:
Application# 11-05 from Pleasant T. Rowland, Inc. for changes to Abbott House application. 
Presentation made by architect Aino Parlo.  Changes being made were to the catering kitchen, making it more handicap (wheelchair) accessible. A porch on the north side of the house is being 

eliminated to make for a larger first floor bedroom. Also on the north side, the handicap entrance was relocated. The west, lake facing facade, was given a more grand presence. The dining room was extended out approximately 5 feet, with a raised seam roof and a double staircase leading down to the patio area. 
E.Easter moved to accept the changes, D.Disanto seconded the motion, unanimously approved by the panel

New Business:

Application# 12-10 Bonnie Bennett made a presentation from the village of Aurora for renovations and landscaping changes around the village post office.
Bonnie addressed safety issues. Ed and Dan both raised concerns about the mail truck and its access to a new side or rear delivery entrance.  Ed asked about handicap accessibility to the village park. Bonnie discussed signage at the north and south ends of the village. The CPP gave Bonnie and the village their blessing and said they'd love to see more once plans were finalized.
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Addendum to Application #11-05 from Pleasant T. Rowland, Inc. for renovations to the boat house at 453 Main St. Architect Aino Parlo presented drawings of proposed new boat house. 
S.Zabriskie and A.Rezzonico were asked if they had any concerns. As neighbors to Abbott House, their views of the lake would be most impacted. Sight lines were explained by A.Parlo and S.Edinger. 
E.Easter made motion to approve the plans, D.Disanto seconded, unanimously approved.
Application #12-05 Pleasant T. Rowland, Inc for a sign at 342 Main St. 

S. Edinger tabled discussion of sign for Leffingwell House. She said she felt that the new
 Sign was still too big. CPP will revisit this issue at another time.

Application#12-09 Tracy Leffingwell for partial demolition and renovation of 348 Main St.

No one was present to discuss proposal. CPP scheduled a joint public hearing for June, 27th with the Planning Board. Signs will be posted in front of 348 Main St. 6/7/12 informing public of intent and of meeting. CPP felt a more definitive plan was needed. Too many "ifs and maybes" in original 
proposal. CPP wished to schedule an on site inspection prior to 6/27/12.


Adjournment

E. Easter made motion to adjourn the meeting, D.Disanto seconded the motion, unanimous approval and at 8:35 we left the building.

Submitted by,

Acting Chair, Jeffrey Blum
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